Parish Council meeting Monday 2 February 2009
Present: John Nichols (chair), Graham Wade, Simon Lewis, Glenis Soans, John Blowers, Paul Ashdown, Sam Perks, Steven Rees, Tina Townend, PC David Boggis.
Plus 3 parishioners.

Apologies: Alyson Barron, Keith Wood, Barbara Shaw (clerk) – On behalf of all the Parish Councillors the chair wished to record their very best wishes to the Clerk, and in particular to her husband Colin as he faces a serious operation this week.
Minutes of  previous meeting: Agreed as a true record, but the district councilor’s report needed to be changed from “she” to “he”.

Declaration of Interest: None

Parishioners Input: A parishioner reported that the new path opposite the village hall was being used by youngsters on their scooters and that this was an accident waiting to happen. He requested that a barrier be put up to stop them going down the slope into Short Road. After discussion it was agreed that parents are responsible for their children and it’s up to them to control their children’s behaviour and to point out this potential danger. The kids have a purpose built skate park to use for such activities. It was agreed that a barrier would not be erected.
At the November meeting the two reflector posts on the approach to Barkis Meadow were mentioned. It was asked if any further was known about why they had been erected and who funded them. The chair reported that nothing further was known. 

A question was also raised about the tree in front of the bungalows opposite The Plough. The chairman commented that nothing further had been heard from WD Council who had originally agreed to prune the tree in the autumn and then reneged on the agreement. 
Replacement rail at the rear of the village hall was questioned and it was asked if a claim against the insurance would be made for the vandal damage. The chairman would check with the clerk but thought that the cost was within our insurance excess. 

Other Parish Business:  None.
Reports
Police Report: For January, two crimes had been reported, both in Blundeston. One was a burglary from house in Lound Road, enquiries are continuing. The other was at the prison and concerned an incident between inmates. 
A caravan has been spotted in Church Road. It has now been moved off the road on to the grass verge. Sue Kershaw and David entertained the scouts at the Police Station and demonstrated the cells and the custody suite. 
Three piles of fly tipping had been reported in Marsh Lane. 
David Boggis is retiring from the Police Force on March 13th and the Parish Council thanked David for all his efforts over the years and congratulated him on his approach and wished him all the best in his retirement.
Skate Park Update: There would be another Skate Park meeting in two weeks time. It had been suggested at the last meeting that the residual money released from the section 106 budget during Phase 1 of the ramps, might be used to put towards the cost of Phase 2. This offer would like to be accepted. 
Northern Parishes Meeting: The chairman reported on other key activities happening in the surrounding villages. The number of crimes in the local parishes over the last year were reported. Blundeston was high because of the crimes in the Prison. Corton was also high because of being a holiday village. Oulton have some concerns about the Broads Authority flood alleviation document, in regard to fishing platforms etc and would also like to try to get a Parish Staithe. Clashing of Parish Council meetings was also discussed but no progress made on avoiding clashes of dates. Lound was concerned about their high insurance, mainly because there is a heavy loading for the insurance of  their pond. They had also used the Probation Service Community Service workers to redecorate their village hall which was successful. 
District Council and Parish Council Report: Waveney Campus planning had been passed irrespective of what happens with the boundary issues. Regarding a possible legal challenge to any decision on boundary changes, WDC are looking at the cost of Barristers. Alyson Barron and Paul Ashdown are pursuing progress on the flooding on the road at Park Hill and Alyson has a meeting to discuss. Apparently Suffolk CC are claiming that WDC own the farmland. Parish Councillors said that this was a nonsense and that the adjacent farmland was definitely owned by Sufflolk CC.  Alyson reported that Lothingland school would close in 2011 and nothing yet had been identified to replace it. The parish questioned if corresponding building projects had been actioned at the local primary schools, Blundeston and Somerleyton, to make provision for the additional school children. It was known that at present those plans do not exist. The parish council commented that the general repairs to the roads previously requested had not been actioned and some that had been done were now worse because of poor workmanship.  Paul Ashdown made a list of these and agred to persue them on our behalf. 
Accounts: A quote had been received to repair the guard rail at the back of the Village Hall from Colin Ayers for £460. It was agreed this should be carried out.
Planning: 

Suncot, Market Lane, construction of a single story front extension.
Valley House, Market Lane. Certificate of lawful use. Continued use of land for builders yard, joinery etc.
Cornfields, Market Lane, revised plan for a single storey rear extension.

All were approved.

A legal document had also been sent for comment, but it was not an issue for us.

Correspondence:

·  Request received from SCC for the Parish Council to experience a “life of a lorry driver” on 19th February. There was no uptake.
·  Suffolk Hedgerow survey newsletter. Simon Phillips responsible. It was reported that in June 2008 the survey stopped and no more has been heard from him.

·  Joint letter from several councillors concerning the lobbying with regard to the proposed boundary options. They were advocating a proposal that would keep democracy local. They were urging Parish Councils to write to the Secretary of State in support of this proposal and had published leaflets advertising the details of what is proposed.

·  The clerk had written to Mrs Browne about the proposed play equipment bid for Blundeston. It was expected that funding would not become available until the funding position was known about the Normanston Skate Park.
·  Suffolk Association of Local Councils (SALC) had written to query why we had stopped our subscription to them, pointing out all the benefits and excellent value for money they could offer. The parish council reflected on the decision they made to stop payment and how much it cost. It was £330 and in the October 2008 it was recorded that the Parish Council decided to stop as they didn’t feel that it was value for money. John Blowers gave an example of where they hadn’t helped and hadn’t replied to his letter for help. It was also commented that the training courses they offered were all in Ipswich and not close enough to enable PC members to easily attend. The PC could not remember an occasion when they had used them. It was suggested that we invite them down to talk to us further as they had offered this. It was agreed we should do this and invite them to give a presentation at the start of the next meeting. It was suggested that representatives from the other local councils might also be invited to attend.

·  Letter from WDC on the removal of the hedge at Meadowlands. It was not covered by a preservation order and was within the planning guidelines.

·  BT adopt a kiosk scheme, contract for us to take over a kiosk.
·  WDC world of planning events questionnaire.

·  Broads Authority agenda received for their meeting on 6th February informing us of what would be discussed.
·  WDC Council base tax letter.  
·  Two letters from SALC offering a training course for Parish Chairs and how Councillors might do more for their community

A.O.B.
Rats: Since removal of the rat control service from WDC areas of  Lound Road have become infested with rats. Blundeston School also reportedly had a problem with rats before Christmas. Damage had also been done to electrical wiring on some cars. Now that the eradication service has to be paid for people were reluctant to call on the private company service to have the problems dealt with.  Paul Ashdown agreed to report the matter back to the appropriate Council portfolio holder. If the WDC are contacted regarding a rat problem they will give you a number to call the company to whom the contract has been outsourced.
Standing water on Market Lane: Problem at the bends through to Red House farm with constant flooding of parts of the road. This is because the grupps and ditches are not kept clear. Because of the consequent erosion of the edge of the road it is now difficult for two cars to pass in places. This issue was added to Paul Ashdown’s list of topics to be raised with WDC.
 A green shed had been erected in the front garden of a house in The Street. Chris Green at WDC planning had been consulted and it was confirmed that this was not acceptable and that he would begin enforcement proceedings to have it removed.
Date of next Meeting: 9th March. The provisional next date would be 20th April and that would also be a Hall management committee meeting.

There being no further business the meeting was concluded at 2110 hrs.
